
 

 

MEDIA RELEASE       Tuesday 16 November 2021 

 

Oral health and nutrition: collaboration supports better health  

To achieve better outcomes for Australia’s nutrition and oral health, it’s vital Accredited Practising Dietitians 

and oral health professionals work together.  

That’s one of the key messages shared in the Oral Health and Nutrition Joint Position Statement by Dietitians 

Australia and Dental Health Services Victoria (DHSV), released today.  

“Teeth and mouths have an important function, ensuring people are able to eat food and meet their nutrient 

requirements across the lifespan,” said DHSV Chief Executive Officer Sue McKee. 

“But too much or not enough of certain foods can increase the risk of gum disease and tooth decay and this is 

where support from both nutrition and oral health professionals can be beneficial.” 

Oral health and nutrition have a bidirectional relationship, and this statement identifies key markers across 

the different stages of life where collaboration and cross-referral need to take place.   

The statement also identifies areas where the disciplines can collaborate to enhance their research, 

knowledge and practice, as well as advocate for joint public health initiatives.  

“Malnutrition is one example of a condition that is both a consequence and cause of poor oral health,” said 

Dietitians Australia Chief Executive Officer Robert Hunt.  

“Collaboration between dietitians and oral health professionals means we can more effectively stop 

malnutrition in its tracks – and improve the quality of life for those most effected.” 

The position statement has been endorsed by the Australia Dental and Oral Health Therapists’ Association, 

Oral Health Services Tasmania, Dental Hygienists Association of Australia and Deakin University. These 

agencies, as well as the Department of Health Victoria and the Australian Dental Association contributed to 

the development of this resource.    

To highlight real-world examples of the positive outcomes of this collaboration, Dietitians Australia is hosting 

a complimentary webinar on Wednesday 1 December 2021.  

A range of speakers will share their experiences to demonstrate how collaboration between dietitians, 

nutrition and oral health professionals can help support the health of Australians.  

Register for this upcoming webinar via the Dietitians Australia ‘Oral Health and Nutrition’ events webpage. 

Registrations close Monday 29 November 2021.  

Read the Joint Position Statement via Dietitians Australia’s website and the Dental Health Services Victoria 

website.  
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About the organisations: 

Dietitians Australia is Australia’s largest and most influential organisation for dietetic and nutrition 

professionals, representing a growing membership of 8,000 across Australia and overseas. Our mission is to 

support our members and advocate for important issues that impact the health of the Australian 

community, such as aged care, disability and mental health. 

 

Dental Health Services Victoria is the lead oral health agency in Victoria. We provide oral health services 

through The Royal Dental Hospital of Melbourne and in partnership with over 50 community dental agencies 

throughout the state. We also run statewide programs, invest in oral health research, advise the government 

on oral health policy and support the education of future oral health professionals.  

 

https://dietitiansaustralia.org.au/
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